
 

 

 

 

April 26, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro     The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chair         Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Pannell Community Center Resilience Hub project in fiscal year 

2023. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Sacramento, located at 915 I 

Street, 5th Floor, Sacramento, CA 95814.  

 

The funding would be used to support the first phase of improvements, including enhanced air 

filtration and circulation, retrofits for enhanced insulation and partial electrification, energy 

storage system and a DC Fast Charger to support emergency response vehicles and equipment 

charging needs. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
DORIS MATSUI 

Member of Congress 
 


